











August 7, 2017
Dear Parents & Students,


          Welcome to the fifth grade at Arlington Elementary School.  The fifth-grade team would like to share with you our discipline plan and basic “need-to-know” information.  Please take a moment of your time to thoroughly read this packet, discuss it with your child, sign and return the last page.  Please return only the parent/student sign page found at the back of this packet to your child’s homeroom teacher.
Sincerely,

The Fifth Grade Team
RULES:

1. Follow directions the first time given.

2. Raise your hand to ask a question, make a comment, or to leave your seat.

3. Keep hands, feet, and objects to self.

4. Be prepared for class with all necessary materials.

5. Respect yourself, others, and property.

By following these basic rules, we feel that an optimum learning environment will be created where teachers can teach and students can learn.  We appreciate you going over these rules with your children at home.
CONSEQUENCES:


All fifth grade teachers will be utilizing the discipline system as described below.  Every student begins each week with an “E” in conduct.  If a rule is broken, the student will be given a conduct mark.  Please see the list below for details on conduct grades.  Each student will receive a conduct grade for each academic class.  The student’s weekly conduct grade will be averaged to calculate the quarterly conduct grade.
1st mark – conduct goes to  “G”
2nd mark – conduct goes to “S”





 3rd mark – conduct goes to “N”





 4th mark – conduct goes to “U”
*PLEASE NOTE:  For severe infractions (ex.  Cursing, stealing, hitting/fighting, major
safety rule broken, total disruption of the learning environment, etc.) student’s conduct grade will automatically be lowered. These infractions require a written discipline referral from the office and consequences given by administration.
REWARDS:


Each homeroom teacher has individual reward systems in place within his/her own classroom.  Some of the rewards your child may encounter are ticket systems, treasure box treats, bonus bucks (play money), candy treats, compliment jars, student of the week, etc. Please ask your homeroom teacher if he/she may need candy treats or treasure box treats for the classroom.  We love to reward excellent academics and behavior!  Plus, your child will feel great when exhibiting great behavior and performing his/her best at school.

HOMEWORK POLICY:

We feel that homework is important to your child’s educational success and should be completed on time. Homework is a great review for what the students are learning in class. Homework assignments will checked/reviewed.  It is required that homework is completed when assigned.  In both ELA and math, each student will begin the quarter with a 100 for a homework grade. Each time homework is incomplete; 5 points will be deducted from the quarterly homework grade.
 All homework assignments are to be written by your child in his/her agenda book.  Parents will be reviewing the agenda book daily for homework, upcoming test/quiz notices, notes from teacher about behavior, etc.  The agenda book should be signed every day by a parent and should be with the student when they are at school.   
AGENDA BOOK:


Students will be required to purchase a fifth grade agenda book (available at Arlington Elementary’s bookstore).  This agenda book will serve as a communication device between home and school.  Students are required to write down all homework and reminders within their agenda books everyday.  Since this is such an important piece of communication, the fifth-grade teachers need for parents to review the agenda book every day.  Please DO NOT sign the agenda books ahead of time (ex. signing for the entire week on Monday).  Doing so will defeat the purpose of you knowing what is going on with your child’s academics on a daily basis. It is your child’s responsibility to make sure you see the agenda book every day. 

DRESS CODE:


As indicated in the Arlington Community School’s student handbook, a dress code policy is in place.  Please review this carefully with your child and adhere to it throughout the school year.  The fifth grade team will be strictly enforcing the dress code policy and greatly appreciate your cooperation with this matter.  Too often we have seen clothing worn too tight, too small, or too short. We request that no flip-flops or shoes without straps in the back be worn to school.  If clothes are too tight, too short, or too small then please do not allow your child to wear it to school.  Also, please make sure your child is wearing “season appropriate” clothing.  We do not want your child missing valuable instructional time due to dress code violations or recess because they wear shorts in the winter and have no coat.  The fifth grade team is really asking for parental assistance with dress code.  Please take a moment each morning to view what your child is wearing to school.  We appreciate your proactive support with dress code issues.
GRADED PAPERS:

Graded papers will be returned to students each week.  Parents should review papers with students, keep the papers unless otherwise directed, sign the folder, and return to the folder to school with the student the next day.  It is your child’s responsibility to make sure you see the graded papers’ folder each week.

HONOR ROLL CRITERIA:
Principal’s Honor Roll (Grades 2-5) – ALL 4 QUARTERS FOR ANNUAL AWARD
All A’s and E’s (including LAMPS grades and conduct)

Teacher’s Honor Roll (Grades 2-5) - ALL 4 QUARTERS FOR ANNUAL AWARD
A’s & B’s (At least 2A’s and 2B’s)

E’s or G’s in LAMPS grades and conduct

Citizenship (Grades 2-5) - ALL 4 QUARTERS FOR ANNUAL AWARD
All E’s

Perfect Attendance - ALL 4 QUARTERS FOR ANNUAL AWARD
No days absent

No late check-ins or early check-outs

Please sign/date below and return this page only to your child’s homeroom teacher.  By signing, this will indicate you have thoroughly read and understand the fifth grade discipline policy and have reviewed this packet with your child at home.  Thanks!

The Fifth-Grade Team

--------------------------------------------

(Parent Signature/Date)

--------------------------------------------

(Student Name/Date)
